COMMUNICATION – C73 COUNCIL – March 10, 2021 Committee of the Whole Report No. 8, Item 12

From: Paola Apollinaro

Sent: Tuesday, March 09, 2021 2:59 PM

To: Bevilacqua, Maurizio < Maurizio. Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario

- <Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Rosati, Gino <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Jackson, Linda
- <Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>; lafrate, Marilyn <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Carella, Tony
- <Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; DeFrancesca, Rosanna <Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Racco,

Sandra <Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>

Cc: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Proposal GTA West Corridor/Highway 413

## Mayor and Councillors:

As a longtime resident of Vaughan, I have been witness to the haphazard development of Vaughan. We are in crisis in multiple areas, and I urge you all to take a more holistic approach to development, greater thought is to be given to what is beneficial to the residents and their various communities. With respect to the proposed highway 413, an expert advisory panel report that provided a number of reasons against the proposal, was the driving force that led to its cancellation in 2018. The arguments provided in the report are still valid today.

Mississauga, Brampton, Halton Region and Orangeville have all chosen to oppose Highway 413. I firmly believe that this adds weight to a negative decision.

I ask the Mayor, Regional Councillors to have the courage to do the same:

- \* Withdraw/reverse endorsement of the GTA West Corridor/Stop the 413
- \* Support the request for a Federal Impact assessment.

## Regards

Paola Maria Stefania Crocetti (Concerned Resident)

This email and its attachments are confidential. Any unauthorized use or disclosure is prohibited. If you receive this email in error, please notify me by reply email and permanently delete the original without making any copies or disclosing its contents.